                           Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club

December 10, 2020

                                                                                      Minutes

12:15 – 1:00 Social Time

Testimonial:  This month we feature Connie Dalpra.  Connie joined our club in 2014 after many years belonging to another garden club that became inactive.  She complimented our club because we were very active and she enjoyed doing things she had not done previously.  Connie read a very funny and appropriate poem entitled “Old Folks Are Worth A Million.”   She thanked the club members for being the kind of people she wanted to spend her time with. Connie is an accredited member of Landscape Design Council.
Presentations:  Christmas Floral Arrangements
Elaine talked about making a festive table centerpiece consisting of a pyramid of red apples with boxwood branches placed in between the layers.  The same centerpiece can be made with lemons and boxwood branches.  The form for arranging the pyramid can be found in the Williamsburg Pottery catalog. 

Pam showed us a creative basket with deer antlers and cute Christmas items.

Gilda made a unique Christmas arrangement for her bathroom using pinecone branches with lots of red berries. 

Diana’s lovely arrangement consisted of Christmas cactus with holly and lamb’s ear.

Arminta’s festive arrangement was in a basket with pinecones, boxwood and red berries that was pretty from all sides.
Lorraine’s very nice Advent wreath was pine cones in a tray with greenery from her garden.
Carol showed an elegant display consisting of a large candle surrounded by pinecones and berries.

Comments:  
Connie reminded members to fertilize their plants periodically and turn them once in a while so that all sides could be exposed to the sun.  She also offered to members Magnolia branches and Holly from her yard. 
Julie shared her good news that MRI and CAT Scan are status quo.
1:00  Roll Call: Members present:  Gilda, Elaine, Iona, Connie, Arminta, Julie, Lorraine, Dot, Linda, Diana, Carol, Pam, and Mary.  Members Absent:  Marilyn, Deborah, Mary Beth, Lucille, Joyce and Esther 
Minutes were accepted as read.

REPORTS:
Civic Development: Pam and Lorraine. No report
Conservation Education: An article from Mary Beth informed us that a company “True Earth” sells laundry detergent pressed into sheets that eliminates plastic jugs!  Who knew???
Corresponding Secretary/Sunshine:  Arminta sent get well cards to Dot Lower and Joyce Meyer and
birthday cards to Connie, Lucille, Pat, and Ann

Design: No Report

Horticulture: Julie told us about an informative article by Mark Rosenberg “Eight Steps to Create a Winter Garden.” Steps included plant shrubs to add drama to your garden and don’t forget the plants that will provide berries for the birds.

Newsletter:  No report
Treasurer Report:  Dot reported $1,761.57 in our account after a $5.00 monthly maintenance fee.

Tech Committee:  No report

Website: No report
Unfinished Business: No gift exchange.  Send Christmas cards
New Business:  
District 1 donated $50.00 to purchase Amaryllis bulbs for caregivers.  Julie and Lorraine showed us their beautiful bulbs in bloom.  
Members were asked to review the Chelsea Flower Show for discussion at our January meeting
The President wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Best Wishes for a safe and Happy New Year!!!
The meeting concluded at 1:45 o’clock.
Iona Black

Secretary
